Bradworthy CP School

Friday 2nd November 2007
Dear Parents, 

It was wonderful to return to school on Monday to find that a group of local idiots have been lighting fires around school again over the half term break. I am sure we are all full of enthusiasm at the prospect of the school burning to the ground and all of the excitement that this would cause.

I don’t imagine that whatever intent these individuals had, that they were actually trying to burn anything down, however one thing can so easily lead to another and I want to make it completely clear that we view this as an attempted arson.

The school has always been very accommodating of people using our grounds out side of school hours and I am afraid that the actions of whoever is involved in this are forcing us to review our stance.

If anyone has any information regarding this incident please get in touch with either the school or the police because we would be delighted to press charges.

Sports News

Our football team continued their excellent start to the season just before half term when they beat Clawton School 3 – 2. We were 2 – 0 down by half term but fought back really well in the second half to win the match.
It was a really strong team performance with goals from Gavin Carter, Joseph Fenney and Josh Curtis.

Sports Fixtures:
Monday 5th November

Netball v Holsworthy
(in Holsworthy)

Wednesday 7th November

Football v Langtree
(in Bradworthy)

Thursday 8th November

Football v Parkham
(in Parkham)

Monday 19th November

Football Tournament
(at Sandymere)





Netball v Lantree

(in Holsworthy)

Wednesday 21st November
Football A v Halwill
(in Halwill)





Football B v Pyworthy
(in Bradworthy)

Friday 23rd November

Netball Tournament
(in Holsworthy)

Monday 26th November

Tag Rugby Tournament
(at Sandymere)

Monday 3rd December

Netball Tournament
(at Westcroft)

Tuesday 4th December

Tag Rugby Tournament
(in Holsworthy)

Wednesday 5th December

Football A v Bradford
(at Bradfrod)





Football B v Bradford
(at Bradford)

Wednesday 19th December

Football A v Langtree
(In Langtree)

If your child is involved with any of the above you will be informed.

Our surfing club was an excellent success last half term with 19 children taking subsidised lessons at Bude each Friday after school.

We hope to run the club again later in the school year as part of our outdoor education programme. 

This programme is mainly aimed at children in Years 5 and 6 and we have worked hard to widen opportunities over the years. It now offers the children the chance to take part in Hill Walking on Dartmoor, rock climbing, sailing, surfing and canoeing, and it is excellent that so many children want to take part.

Standards

Each year the school gets a Value Added Score from the government which reflects how well our children progress in English, Maths and Science as they move through the school.

I’m sure you will be pleased to hear that our value added score is very good again this year. Once again we are in the top 10% of schools nationally and this is excellent because it shows that our children are developing really well no matter what their ability.

Harvest Meal

It was a delight to welcome so many people in to school for our annual Harvest Meal.

As always I would like to say a big thank you to Janet and Angie for their excellent work preparing the meal. I would also like to thank Caroline who volunteered her support and provided an extra pair of hands.

By the time they had served both our children and guests they had cooked over 150 meals which is quite an achievement.

I was very proud of the children in Year 6 who really impressed me with their hard work in greeting our guests and in waiting the tables. Their enthusiasm, friendly nature and excellent manners were a real credit to the school.

I wish that some of the younger children could have seen them working because I think they would have learnt a lot. 
Child Care

In the past few years I have written to you on several occasions in relation to the school setting up and running some sort of child care service.

The process was led by a set of regulations set down by the government and in truth the entire exercise was a complete waste of time and effort.

Having dragged ourselves through a seemingly endless procession of forms and consultations we eventually received an offer of funding for a little over £200, which was considerably less than we had been lead to believe we would receive.

This forced us to drop our plans during the Summer Term.

I understand that there is, once again, a shortage of child care services in the local area and that there is a particular problem at the start of each school day.

I think this is probably reflected in the fact that there are often as many as ten children in school by 8.30am each morning.

The prospect of another round of consultations fills me with horror so we have decide to respond to this need immediately by giving you the opportunity to drop your children off in school at 8.00am each morning where they will be supervised by members of our existing staff rather than someone who has been specially employed to run a club.

The children will be based in our computer area and in Class 5 and they will have the opportunity to do recreational type activities. Things like playing a range of games, watching TV and using our computer equipment.

The children will be expected to get out and pack away whatever they are doing each morning.

We will be making a small charge of only 50p per family per day for the service at the present time however we will review this in due course.

We are not intending to offer the children any breakfast initially so they will need to have this at home before they arrive in school, or possibly bring something with them. If enough of you tell us that there is a need for the children to have breakfast in school we will consider this.

The service will begin on Monday 12th November and we will guarantee to keep it running until at least the end of the Spring Term 2008. We will obviously reserve the right to alter our charges at any point during this period so that we can cover any costs that there may be.

Please note that it is not our intention to make money out of this scheme. We are simply trying to offer a service and cover costs.

From Monday 12th November any child coming in to school before 8.40am must come inside and register with either Mr Furber or myself and there will be no exceptions to this rule.

Uniform

It was good to see that all of the girls returned to school after half term wearing skirts. They look very smart and we are grateful to you for your support.

Many of the boys are wearing shorts but as might have been expected some have decided to take the option of wearing long trousers. This is a shame especially as the weather has been so mild this week. 

Obviously we don’t want anyone to become uncomfortably cold, which is why our current policy is to encourage, rather than insist on, the wearing of shorts during the second half of the Autumn Term and the Spring Term, but the fact that not a single child was wearing a coat during either morning or lunch break today tends to suggest that the weather is not an issue at present.
PTA

This weeks Halloween disco was a great success and all of the children seemed to have a wonderful time. We are very grateful to those parents who were able to give their time and make it possible.

To my knowledge the PTA still has no offers from anyone willing to join the social part of their committee. If we are unable to form a full committee PTA activities will cease and this would be a real shame because they do such a wonderful job for our children each year.
If you feel you would be able to help please get in touch. 

The next meeting is on Monday 3rd December and I hope that there will be a good turn out.

Barnardo’s

If you still have a Barnardo’s envelope which you are intending to return to school could you please do so on Monday because they are due to be collected at the beginning of next week. 
Remembrance
We will be selling poppies again this year ahead of Remembrance Day on 11th November.
I hope that all of the children will want to buy one.

The poppies will be brought around the classes each morning for the children to buy.
There is no fixed charge but I would have thought that 20p would be a sensible minimum price.

Term Dates
Friday 9th November

Class 5 visit to Torrington 1664

Friday 16th November

Children in Need Day (non-uniform)

Wednesday 28th November
Christmas Craft Day

Friday 30th November

Christmas Fayre

Monday 3rd December

PTA Meeting (7.00pm)

Tuesday 11th December

School Christmas Play (afternoon)

Wednesday 12th December

School Christmas Play (evening)

Thursday 13th December

School Christmas Play (evening)

Tuesday 18th December

Class 1 and 2 Party





Class 3, 4 and 5 Disco

Wednesday 19th December

Christmas Dinner

Thursday 20th December 

Christmas Carol Service

Friday 21st December

Last Day of Autumn Term
Tuesday 8th December

First Day of Spring Term

We look forward to seeing you at the above events over the coming half term. 

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
